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On the Plains
Idalia News By

Elsie
ShanksBlack Powder shoot

The annual Lloyd Flick Memorial,
Cheif Roman Nose, Black Powder
Shoot was held at Beecher Island last
weekend. Thirty-four shooters regis-
tered to participate in a variety of con-
tests. The winner in each event were
pistol, women, first, Bonnie Willis,
medal plus tarp from Darrell Morrow;
second, Janet Anthony, medal plus
subscription to Baitwood magazine.
Men: first, Charlie Volsyoker, medal
plus a tarp from Darrell Morrow; sec-
ond, Tim Clark, medal plus a sub-
scription to Barkward magazine;
third, Chet Gardner, medal. Rifle,
women, first, Bonnie Willis, medal
plus a gift from Black Powder maga-
zine; second Marty Baker, medal plus
a gift from Cabelos; third, Janet An-
thony, medal plus a gift from Log
Cabin Shop; men, first, Charlie
Volapka, medal plus a gift from
Michaels; second Lenord Jurinah,
medal plus gift from Thompson Cen-
ter; third, Tim Clark, medal plus a gift
from Dixie Gun Works; junior, first,
Sara Volapka, medal; second, Krystal
Julmota, medal; third, Darin
Volapka, medal; shot gun women,
first, Marty Baker; second, Janet
Anthony; archery - first, Tim Clark;
second, Chet Gardner; third, Ron
Baker; knife - women, first, Kalan
Bose; second, Marlyn Baker; third,
Janet Anthony; knife jr. - Darcy
Magley, second, Asten Larson; third,
Charles Volapka; men - first, John
Larson; second, Charlie Volapka;
third, Bob Willis; kids - first, Nakita
Bose; second, Darin Bose; third,
Aaylonm Crizen; tomahawk -
women, Marty Baker, second, Kalan
Bose, third, Janet Anthony; men John
Larson, second, Baker, third, Charlie
Volaphin; junior, Anita Larsen; sec-
ond, Charlie Volapka; third, Darcy
Magley; kids, first Gage and Darin
Bose; second, Nakita Bose.

Death
Ted Clark, who was a patient at

Renotta Care Center in Wray for a
long time, died. Ted and his wife had
the grocery store in Idalia for 10 years.
Ted also drove the school bus and was
a volunteer on Idalia fire department.

Death
Donna Devlin died with funeral

services being held June 6 at the
United Methodist Church in Wray.
Burial was at Glendale Cemetery at
Vernon. She graduated from Vernon
High School.

Memorial Service
Richard Bouziden of Goodland

was the speaker at the memorial ser-
vice for Rulen Like at Homestead
Memorial building. All the immedi-
ate family and some of the grandchil-
dren and lots of friends attended the
memorial service.

Rulen was 80 years old and would
have been 81 this Dec. 7. Rulen and
husband, Clifford would have cel-
ebrated their fifty-sixth wedding an-
niversary, June 13. A dinner was
served at the Homestead and burial
urnament at Lucas Cemetery.
St. John United Church of Christ

St. John United Church of Christ
invites everyone to come join them.
Worship service is at 10 a.m. through
the summer months.

Next Sunday Pastor Ralph Datema
and Cherlyn will attend the annual
conference of the United Church of
Christ at Mantou for the weekend.

St. John Unnited Church of
Christ Women Fellowship

St. John United Church of Christ
Womens Fellowship meeting was
held Wednesday, June 11 at 1 p.m. in
the fellowship hall with twelve mem-
bers attending. Laura Lengel pre-
sented the lesson on “Just War, Just
Peace” and gave out literature to read.
Sheryl Wudtke, president opened the
meeting with roll call “Where would
you like to go on a vacation?” Debbie
Crites gave her treasurers report.
Laura Lengel read the minutes and
both were approved. Elsie Shanks
reported on 4 sympathy cards, 8 get
well cards, 4 special birthday cards
and a congratulations card for Donna
Karspeck, FFA teacher elected as
teacher of the year. A thank you was
read from the Verne Collins family
for the funeral dinner that was appre-
ciated. The quilt is done and Kathryn
Zion will bind the quilt. Debbie Crites
spoke about the award barbecue sup-
per Sunday night, June 15 in honor of
FFA teacher, Donna Karspeck,
Jackie Doddridge, elected state trea-
surer and all the FFA members for
their certificates and awards at the
FFA convention in Burlington last
weekend with 14,000 attending. Ev-
eryone is welcome to attend the bar-
becue at Homestead building in
Idalia. Joyce Helling announced there
were forty that attended the May
Spring lunchoen and many boxes of
cards were sold. Birthday song
“Battle Hymn of Republic”  was sung
for Elsie Shanks. Jerry Weisshaar will
be the leader and hostess in Septem-
ber, no meetings in July or August.
Laura Lengel, hostess served straw-
berries with whipped cream, a large
cookie, candies, coffee, iced tea and
lemonade with flag napkins.

________
Lightning struck Dennis Lengel’s

hay baler Monday night and burned
it up with one bale of hay. Dennis was
able to disconnect his tractor from the
baler. He found a baler in Wheeler
that he bought to finish baling his Al-
falfa.

Joyce Helling and Sheryl Wudtke

left Wednesday afternoon after at-
tending the womens fellowship meet-
ing for Creed, Colo., to attend the
CAFCE state convention.

There will not be any Family Com-
munity Education meetings till Sep-
tember. Please enter a item or more
at the Yuma County Fair. Fair books
are out and available at M&M Coop
gas station in Idalia.

Kody Boden and fiancee, Brady
both of Palisade, Ill., were Monday till
Thursday morning visitors and guests
of his grandparents, Harlan and
Shirley Boden enroute to Bakers
Field, Calif., where he will spend the
summer working for his father,
Michael Boden and visit his sisters,
Kiley and Adam Children and fam-
ily, and Kimberly Boden of Palisade,
Ill., who has been visiting for a few
weeks.

Frank Walters of Burlington was a
Monday morning visitor of Clark and
Mildred Rolow and brought some
family pictures for them to identify.

Bill and Peggy Carpenter was
Father’s Day dinner guests of E.J. and
Briar and Aidan Carpenter in
Burlington. Also Perry and Mary
Blanchard and Mary’s brother Steve
and wife, Janet and daughter Addie
of Scotts Bluff, Neb.

Bill and Peggy Carpenter ate at
Route 36 in Idalia and visited with
sons, Bill and E.J. Carpenter Sunday
evening.

Clark and Mildred Rolow motored
to Greeley Sunday morning to visit
their daughter, Judy Taylor and fam-
ily and spend Father’s Day.

Tom and Marie Mandis enjoyed
dinner Sunday night at Route 36 for
Father’s Day. There were many oth-
ers who also attended.

Tom and Angela Toledo and
Chelsea of Parker were Father’s Day
weekend guests of Larry and Janie
Beckman.

Larry and Margaret Clark of Texas
were Wednesday overnight guests of
Jim and Diana Pfieler and family and
attended the Assembly of God
Church in Burlington Sunday morn-
ing. They enjoyed the Father’s Day
service and dinner at the Windmill
Restaurant.

Harlan Boden motored to Colo-
rado Springs Monday morning for his
heart check-up.

Ward and Vaudie Wiley of
Burlington, Brett and Sally Parker,
Reed and Robbie Rae, Steve and Su-
san Knodel, Andrea and Angela and
Reed’s two friends enjoyed Father’s
Day dinner Sunday at Prairie Vista
Restaurant.

Reed Parker and two friends of
Husky, Colo., were Friday overnight
and Saturday overnight and Sunday
guests of Brett and Sally Parker, Reed

and Robbie Rae. Reed had got to
know the boys through the FFA as
members.

Esther Engemoen of Fort Collins
left Thursday morning for her home
after visiting her sister, Alma Helling
and other friends and relatives for
three weeks.

Troy Flick and friend, Beth
Gallego both of Colorado Springs
were Wednesday overnight guests of
his mother, Evelyn Flick and attended
the memorial service for his aunt,
Rulen Like at Homestead. Also the
burial service at Lucas Cemetery
Thursday morning.

Bill Thompson is improving and
will start water therapy soon at the
WRAC in Wray.

Anita Jimmis of Wray was a Sun-
day afternoon visitor of her mother,

Evelyn Flick and did some mowing
for her.

Marie Blankenship had her check
up at Northeast Medical Center in
Greeley last Tuesday and will go back
in 3 months for a check-up to see if
nerves have healed. She is still wired
up and has to be really careful.

Steve and Janet and daughter,
Addie Huerta of Scotts Bluff, Neb.,
were weekend guests of Perry and
Mary Blanchard in Burlington. Steve
is Mary’s younger brother. They at-
tended St. John United Church of
Christ with Perry Blanchard and Briar
and Adian and visited friends. They
were happy Perry was able to attend.

Perry and Mary Blanchard, E.J.
and Briar and, son Adian have moved

Haigler News
Shower honors Trey Warren
Dode and Dale Faylor, accompa-

nied by her mother, Dorothy
Rathbun, and their daughter, Sher
Morabito, drove to Burlington, Colo.,
on Saturday, June 14, to attend a baby
shower honoring Trey Warren. They
were overnight guests in the home of
Yvonne and Royce Clemans. On
Sunday, June 15, Father’s Day, they
and other family members attended
church services and the dedication of
little Trey Warren. Parents of Trey are
Lance and Stephanie Clemans of
Burlington. Trey was born on May
22.

_____
Stanley and LaNeta Carlock re-

turned Saturday afternoon from
Omaha after spending several days
in the metro area. On Friday, June
13,. the U.S. Corps of Engineers
inducted Stanley into its Gallery of
Distinguished Civilian Employees.

LaNeta Carlock recently visited
friends, Leonard and Marjorie Corr,
at the Masonic Home in
Plattsmouth, Neb. LaNeta had
spent much time with the Corr fam-
ily when she was a student at the
University of Nebraska many years
ago and also worked in the doctor’ s
offices where Marjorie was the reg-
istered nurse.

The Classy Clowns, known as
Mopsy, Topsy and Flopsy, (LaNeta
Carlock, Galena Webster and
Myrna Mulligan) participated in the
First Pioneer Nationa Bank of
Wray, Colo.’ s 100th anniversary
celebration on Saturday evening,
June 14.

LaVoine Collicott enjoyed his
three daughters (LaNeta Carlock,
Myrna Mulligan and Galena
Webster) giving him special fun
gifts on Fathers’  Day and joining he
and Opal for coffee on Sunday
morning.

Richard and Laura Pearl Wall
accompanied Jay and Carol Flam-

ing to Mankato to attend a family
reunion of descendants of Mr. and
Mrs. James Sharp. The affair was
hosted by LaDerna Mizner, daugh-
ter of Blanche Reed Sharp. Ap-
proximately 75 were in attendance.

Dode and Dale Faylor visited his
mother, Vinnette, at the Good Sa-
maritan Village in St. Francis on
Monday, June 16.

On Wednesday, June 11, Karen
Harford journeyed to Denver for
three days to visit long-time friends,
Jo and Pat Williams and other
friends. Jo and Karen went to see the
performance of ‘Brooklyn”  at the
Denver Civic Theater before it
closed on the 15th. Thursday, Karen
went to Lutheran Hospital to visit
her cousin, Velda Wahl, who under-
went surgery on Friday for the re-
moval of one kidney. On Sunday
morning Karen and her mother,
Virginia Harford, went to Hillcrest
Nursing Home where they had a
Father’ s Day breakfast with uncle
and brother, Stanley Clegg. Don
Harford went to the Stearman Fly-
in in St. Francis. After church,
Karen went to visit Vic Stasser and
wish him a Happy Father’ s Day,
then to the American Legion Hall
for a family potluck dinner in honor
of Kris (Gelvin) Trussell, husband
Jim and their three children. It was
good to see relatives that had not
been seen in several years.

Dwight Wall of Lewellen, Neb.,
visited on Father’ s Day, Sunday,
June 15, with his father, Richard
Wall, and also was an overnight
guest in the Richard Wall home.

Mrs. Jo Lorance of Norton and
her daughter, Mrs. Jim Ohlsen,
were Thursday overnight guests on
June 12 in the home of Mrs.
Lorance’s sister, Lillian Mahon. On
Friday, June 13, Wayne Mahon, his
mother, Lillian Mahon of Haigler,
her sister, Mrs. Jo Lorance and
daughter, Mrs. Jim Ohlsen motored

to Evergreen, Colo., to attend the
funeral of Dennis Carlock. He was
the brother of Lillian and Mrs.
Lorance. They also visited at the
homem of Vic Carlock in Com-
merce City on Friday before return-
ing to Haigler. Other recent guests
of Lillian Mahon were Glenn
Mahon of Wray and his daughter
Darian.

Additional last week items -
Dwaune and DeVeta Redfield of

Palisade, Neb., visited Tuesday after-
noon in the home  of her brother,
LaVoine and Opal Collicott and also
with her niece Galena Webster, who
was at the Collicott home.

Bob, MerryLu and Quentin
Simmons and granddaughter, Amber,
were Saturday dinner guests in the
home of Richard and Laura Pearl
Wall.

Sunday callers at the LaVoine
Collicott home were Galena Webster,
Myrna Mulligan, LaNeta Carlock,
Grace Adams and Gerald Myer.

Myrna and Charlie Mulligan re-
turned home on Tuesday night, June
3, from a trip to South Carolina, where
they were guests in the home of their
son and family, Rich, Trit, Hannah
Reed and Lucy Mulligan. While there,
Charlie took in several of the Piccolo
Spoleto events and visited with friends
in the art community. Friends also vis-
ited with them at the Mulligan home
and caught them up on local events.
Myrna and Charlie entertained their
grandchildren, Hannah Reed and
Lucy, for a week while their parents,
Rich and Trit, did a get-away to
Florida to celebrate their sixth anni-
versary. During their travel time,
Myrna and Charlie took in evens be-
ing celebrated in Corydon, Ind.; Lex-
ington, Ky.; Columbia, Mo., and
toured the Sternberg Museum in Hays.

By
Opal

Collicott

Beecher Island News
By

Bessie
Dent

The Bible school program was en-
joyed by many with the picnic follow-
ing. They had 56 students with eight
teachers, a good number over last
year.

The Ladies Bible Study met
with Judy Shively Wednesday
evening.

The family hosted a cake reception
Tuesday evening at Hill Top in honor
of Berl and Hattie Allen’s 67th wed-
ding anniversary. Many family and
friends attended.

Mr. and Mrs. Pete Osmus were
Saturday overnight guests of Mr. and
Mrs. Tempy Bowman and family and
attended Brady’s Bible school pro-
gram Sunday.

Mr. and Mrs. Harry Ekberg were
Sunday to Friday guests of Marilyn
Bruffett. Marilyn brought them home
and spent the weekend here.

Harold Kamla was a Sunday din-
ner guest of Mr. and Mrs. Melvin
Schlepp and had supper with Dr.
and Mrs. Pat Stuart, R.W. and his
friend.

Zackery Bowman spent all last
week with Mr. and Mrs. Rowe
Shively and attended Bible school at
Beecher.

Mr. and Mrs. Willie Klie took
Norma Ekberg, Norene Perry and
Kurtis out for lunch Wednesday.

Violet Brown accompanied Joe

and Judy Hart to Akron Thursday and
had lunch.

Suzy Richards and granddaughter
and Jennifer Gardner were Wednes-
day visitors of June Richers.

Mr. and Mrs. Bill Mansfield visited
Violet Knapp and Virgil Lundvall in
Burlington Saturday afternoon.

Nancy Cranmer, Mr. and Mrs.
Brent Cranmer and family, Mr. and
Mrs. Nacho Gutierrez and son were
weekend guests of Mr. and Mrs. Rex
Shaver and attended the Wisdom-
Fonte wedding.

Mr. and Mrs. Bill Strangways
had lunch with Bernie Oberg Sun-
day.

Mr. and Mrs. Robert Simmons and
Quentin took Amber Simmons to
Loveland Sunday to her other grand-
parents, Robin and Randy Neergaard.
The Randy Perila family met them
there and went on to Cheyenne, Wyo.,
where they met Mr. and Mrs. Duane
Wall for lunch.

Mrs. Robert Simmons and Amber
were Tuesday overnight guests of Mr.
and Mrs. Randy Perila and girls.

Monte and Gary Mansfield visited
Mr. and Mrs. Bill Mansfield this past
week.

Boni Osmus spent a couple of days
in Yuma this past week with her par-
ents, Mr. and Mrs. Perk Salvador.

Kay Norwood was a Monday to

Friday guest of Mr. and Mrs. Jeff
Hurlburt and family and to be here to
help with the reception for Berl and
Hattie Allen’s 67th wedding anniver-
sary.

Leslie Carlholm of Imperial, Neb.,
and Joe Zion were Saturday afternoon
visitors of Norma Ekberg.

Mr. and Mrs. Robert Simmons,
Quentin and Amber were Saturday
dinner guests of Mr. and Mrs. Rich-
ard Wall.

Mr. and Mrs. Jeff Hurlburt and
family, Mr. and Mrs. Harvey Allen
and Perry attended the Rockies game
Sunday. The children were able to
participate in the pre-game ceremo-
nies, a real thrill.

Sunday Erin, Rachel, Crystal and
Nick visited Norma Ekberg.

Mr. and Mrs. Rex Shaver spent
Wednesday with Bernice Eberhart in
Burlington.

Violet Brown, Donna and Robin
Dodge and Lucille Cobb were Yuma
visitors Tuesday.

Jean Moore and Nick Wisdom
were Thursday visitors of Norma
Ekberg.

Kay Norwood and Joyce Brown
enjoyed lunch together Tuesday.

into a larger house. Their new address
is 163 Pomeray in Burlington and
their telephone number is the same.

Gene and Donna Pomera of
Longmont, friends were guests of
Wayne and Margaret Moellenberg of
Fort Collins. They acompanied them
to St. John United Church of Christ
worship service Sunday and visited
friends and relatives.

Ida Thomas received thirty-eight
beautiful cards for her birthday which
she appreciated.

Roger and Coleen Langerdoerfer
of Colorado Springs were down over
the weekend visiting friends and en-
joyed dinner Sunday at Prairie Vista
Restaurant and attended Elsie
Lidke’s memorial at the Homestead
memorial building Sunday after-
noon.
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Home From College?
Nothing To Do?

Explore The World
ThroughThe Internet

UNLIMITED ACCESS INTERNET
features Fast Modems & Superior Service

Receive three
months free! $179

INTERNET Access as low as $14.92/month
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➥ Tech help Available
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